        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
  February 23, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: Joe Mason

Jeff Ours                                            


Sharon Phillips                 


Caleb Garza
   

Heidi Carpenter
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

Brandon Fox

Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Paul Currence 

Brian Butler


Tom Phillips


Tom Coleman
         



Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitor acknowledged.

Visitor Comments: Joe Mason stated that he would like to hire a different contractor for the sewer project. He stated that he wasn’t happy with the contractors. The Mayor and Council told him the process that a contractor needs to go through in order to be approved. He was given ADR’s number to have the contractor call. Also, he was given the complete list of approved contractors since he could only recall three. 
Old Business:

Mayor Sheppard reminded the Attorney Generals free Public Records and Open Meeting training in New Lexington on March 18, 2016. Council Members want to attend and Linda will register them online. 

Mayor Sheppard discussed the Hopewell Township meeting and that the meeting wasn’t on the right day and it wasn’t advertised. They did say that they were going to start operating the meetings according to the Sunshine Law.  

Mayor Sheppard distributed the copies of the LMI (Low to moderate income) survey that he received from Glen Crippen. We need to get him up here to discuss what we need to do for this survey.  We need to go door to door and get the information and let them know that we want to apply for a grant to pave the streets.  Glen is sending someone down to give an estimated cost. 

New Business:

Mayor Sheppard asked if anyone else was getting calls or letters regarding AEP insurance. He is worried that they will penalize customers if they don’t get the insurance. Council Members stated that she had gotten high bills and started calling and final she has received credits. Council President Jeff Ours stated that Star has disputed the same issues. The Village had Shelly Park after it was winterized and shut off but we kept getting high bills. Ex-Council Member Linda Young checked the meter and called then we received a credit. They said they hadn’t come and read the meter they were just estimated.

Mayor Sheppard asked if he could get help cleaning out the shed. There is a bunch of old drama sceneries that belonged to the church who use to have plays here. An old vacuum and some old stuff from previous Mayors. Council agreed as soon as the weather breaks. 
Mayor Sheppard stated that he would like to get the Mid-east Ohio Building Department to come to a meeting and explain the regulations for building here. They are the jurisdiction that we fall under. 
Mayor Sheppard would like to offer a scholarship to the school for the student contest to rename T-run. Council will find out if that’s feasible. Since the sewer project the run is no longer polluted and should get a new name since it is cleaner. The Fiscal Officer stated that you could give it to the school to use for science. They could get a testing kit to start monitoring the run and learn about the environment. 

Mayor Sheppard would like to produce a letter asking the Commissioners to allow the Village of Glenford to purchase Northern Perry County Waters share of the lines and take full responsibility for its operation and maintenance. Council would like more information regarding the line, valves, connections, pump stations, etc.… Water Operator Brandon Fox stated that there would probably need to be some expense for the connection and meter change at the beginning of the line.

Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed a copy of the Auditor of State training that she is required to attend and if Mayor or Council would like to attend just let her know at the Council meeting and she will need a motion to approve her attending and the Village paying the fee.

Council President Jeff Ours stated that the Mothers Club is asking for help with running the movie nights. The Ours family are operating them the majority of the time but if another nonprofit group would like to take over they can get with Star Ours. The Village had received an email from the Maranatha Church Pastor Cary Grant who stated that he wanted to get involved. You could approach the churches, Baseball, Lions Club or 4H Group. She needs the serial number off the screen to find a replacement. 
Council Member Jeff Ours stated that Star had spoken to some individuals and the Somerset F&AM lodge about getting a scrolling informational sign here at the Hoover Center to let people know what is going on. Everything like Meeting dates, movie nights, community events, tractor pulls, community yard sale, Trick or Treat etc.…. She has already begun getting donations.

Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to adjourn at 8:29 pm and was seconded by Council Member Heidi Carpenter.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

